BUDGET COMMITTEE
2nd May, 2001

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
10.53 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair


Councillors Antrobus, Boyd, V. Burgoyne, Devine, Garrido, Hinds



and J. Murphy.

65.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of A. Hallom (UNISON).

66.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 4th April, 2001, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

67.
OBJECTIVES FOR 2001/02
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report containing proposals to review the objectives of the Committee in the light of the Committee's terms of reference.

RESOLVED: (1) THAT the membership of the Committee consist of:-


The Leader an Deputy Leader of the Council


The Lead and Deputy Lead Member for Corporate Services


5 Labour (and that the representation should




ensure gender balance)

}


1 Conservative




}  non-cabinet members


1 Liberal Democrat



]


1 Trades Union Representative


1 Business Community Representative


1 Voluntary Sector Representative



(2) THAT all Lead Members be informed when the agenda has been published on SOLAR and reminded of the open invitation to attend meetings of this Committee; but that they only be directly requested to attend when an item is pertinent to their Directorate.



(3) THAT the Director of Corporate Services produce a timetable whereby Directors and their appropriate Lead Member would attend  to appraise the Committee on constraints/pressures/issues affecting their service.

68.
REVENUE BUDGET 2001/02 - BUDGET MONITORING
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report containing details of the current position relating to the implementation of the agreed revenue budget savings for 2001/02.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that further reports be submitted in due 


Course on the following matters:-

a) Education and Leisure:


Reduce/release admin buildings – potential shortfall of £80,000



Quarterly monitoring report on Salford Consortium

b) Environmental Services:


Parks and Countryside


Dog Warden Service

c) Community and Social Services:


Utilise NRF to fund Neighbourhood management

d) Development Services:


Rationalise Office Accommodation

e) Contingency/Financial Adjustments:


Debt Rescheduling

f) Service Wide:


Income – new/increased charges/advertising cost saving

69.
CAPITAL PROGRAMME MONITORING 2001/02
The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report containing details of the current position in relation to the 2001/02 capital programme which indicated an over programming of £6M which would require to be made good by late summer in order for the capital programme to continue.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report including proposed adjustments to the 2001/02 capital programme be noted.

http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/BCEM/BCEM020501.DOC

